Post Falls Police Department Facebook post — 8.6.14

Before the beginning of every shift here at the Post Falls Police Department officers meet with
the Sgt. on duty to cover the events of the previous shift and/or any upcoming events for the
evening. In addition to the “briefing” the Sgt. on duty and officers also discuss policies within
the department and conduct trainings. After the briefing and training are concluded officers’
head to the streets to make sure our city is a safe place to live, work and enjoy life.

Some of today’s highlights include kids feuding in a subdivision, a disabled vehicle causing a
traffic hazard, medical assist calls and of course...

An apartment complex manager noticed an unfamiliar vehicle parked in their lot. When Officers
got there they discovered the vehicle had been stolen from a resident of Spokane, WA. When
the vehicle owner was notified that we had found his vehicle he advised us the vehicle no
longer belonged to him. When the vehicle was originally stolen in March the insurance
company paid the owner for his loss. The vehicle has been towed to the police department and
sealed for the Spokane Police Department to process.

Thanks to an anonymous tip officers were able to apprehend a 35yr old male who had five
outstanding warrants. All of the male’s warrants were drug related and out of Kootenai County.
Another anonymous call brought officers to a residence in Post Falls where there had been two
explosions. When officers got on scene they found the male resident had 1st and 2nd degree
burns to his hands, neck and legs. The male was transported to the hospital for care. According
to people in the house there was a can of hairspray left too close to a burning candle in the
bathroom. After the initial explosion the male resident threw the burning items out of the
window causing his burns.



